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Dear project partners, 

it was our duty, as a co-ordinating country of the Erasmus + project named Travelling 

Raises an Inclusive Partnership (reference n° 2019-1-SK01-KA229-060651), to 

communicate the potential impacts of the situation in Italy in order to organize the 

Learning/Teaching/ Training Event for pupils in Naples. The situation got complicated 

because of Corona virus that affected the North part of Italy. At the moment there are 

157 people infected and 4 of them died until now.  

We asked Ms. Maria Ferrara from the hosting school Istituto Tecnico Statale Carlo 

Alberto Dalla Chiesa for her opinion. We have also communicated with every partner 

country about their own attitude towards the Italian activity in March (8th to 14th of 

March 2020). 

The results are the following: 

1. Our Italian partner expressed the opinion about the situation which is getting 

worse day by day because the North of Italy is affected by the virus. The Italian 

Ministry of Education has forbidden students ' travelling to Italy and abroad as 

well. For this moment, there is nobody infected in Napoli. The Italian coordinator 

is in contact with their National Agency and for now the Italian partner has 

already cancelled the school trips to Cracovia and Florence.  

2. Thanks to the video chat on 24th of February 2020, all the partners agreed with 

postposing the organization of the Learning/Teaching/ Training Event in Italy at 

the end of September 2020. The dates were clarified via video chat and the 

partners will change the date of their flights, if it is possible. In case that the 

flights are not refundable or changeable, the financial losses will be covered by 

project management and implementation part of the budget.  

3. If the situation gets worse we will make a decision with respect to circumstance. 

 

 



Conclusion 

4. After the analysis of all the information, we decided that the mobility in Italy will 

be realized in September 2020. The following Learning/Teaching/ Training 

Event for pupils will take place in Lithuania from 24th until 30th of May 2020. In 

fact, the Lithuanian Learning/Teaching/ Training Event will be focused on Sport 

and Adventure Tourism as planned, but the professional guide topic will be 

changed because of succession of the project development and it will be the 

Topographic preparation. The topic of Italian Learning/Teaching/ Training Event 

will be the Recreational tourism and Itinerary of a Tour. The guide topic is under 

the patronage of the Slovak coordinator, so it will not be problem changing the 

order of this part. We will carefully watch the situation with respect to Corona 

virus in Italy and all over the world. In case of dramatic worsening, we will find 

other solutions. 

We are looking forward to meeting you all in Lithuania! 

Mgr. Eva Ladňáková 

co-ordinator school  


